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N CCCEEENNNTTTEEENNNNNNIIIAAALLL SSSEEERRRVVVIIICCCEEE CCCHHHAAALLLLLLEEENNNGGGEEE
“““EEENNNGGGAAAGGGIIINNNGGG OOOUUURRR YYYOOOUUUTTTHHH”””
“““SSSHHHAAARRRIIINNNGGG TTTHHHEEE VVVIIISSSIIIOOONNN”””
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“““PPPRRROOOTTTEEECCCTTTIIINNNGGG OOOUUURRR EEENNNVVVIIIRRROOONNNMMMEEENNNTTT”””

DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE

DAVID “WILLY” WILSON

CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION
100 YEARS OF CHANGING LIVES

Fellow Lions

It is a great honor to serve as your District Governor this coming
year. I joined the Lions in 1997 but had no clue what they were
about until I started attending District Advisory Meetings. All new
Lions must be educated on what our mission is within our District,
our Multiple District and around the World. There are many
opportunities to provide this education and the Member Center of
the Lions Clubs International web site is a great resource for
information about Lionism in general and our impact around the
world.

The Lions Clubs International Foundation web site is also a great
resource with lots of information about what LCIF has done and
continues to do carrying out our mission of service.

My goals are simple. We must be visible throughout our cities and
towns. We need to show the residents in our communities that
our mission is all about service to others and that our motto “We
Serve” says it all. Educating residents is a key component to our
success. The District has two important tools to do this - our
Eyemobile and the Membership Tent. They must be used at fairs,
road races and other community events.

We are all volunteers helping others who are less fortunate than
ourselves. Let’s have a great year while also having fun!

My year is dedicated to all Lions who have helped the district to
be what we are today.

Remember: “Let’s Be Visible”

DG Willy



LIONS CENTENNIAL
COMMEMORATIVE COIN

President Barack Obama signed
the International Century of

Service Commemorative Coin
Act” into law on Oct. 5, 2012, providing a

worthy tribute to the millions of Lions who have served
their communities during the last 100 years. With the
tireless work of Lions across the United States, the bill
gained strong bi-partisan support before Congress
passed it in September of 2012.

The US$1 coin will be available in 2017 to celebrate Lions
Clubs International’s 100th anniversary. In addition to
highlighting a century of charitable services to people in
need, a surcharge of US$10 for every commemorative
coin sold – without any cost to taxpayers – will
be donated to Lions Clubs International Foundation.

2ND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE

JIM WAGNER
From The Desk of 2nd VDG Jim:

Communication can equal membership. Want to grow
membership? Use your local media - newspaper, cable
television, poster and social media to advertise your
events. Set up a table at any and all civic events such as
fairs, homecoming, holiday festivities, parades, etc.
with membership flyers and club brochures.
Membership flyers are available from the district
membership team and Lions Clubs International.

Use your cell phone camera to take pictures at any and
all activities. Involve citizens and civic leaders in the
pictures and get them published in local papers and
online in club and district websites and social media
pages. You never know who is looking at your club or
district website and social media pages.

Helpful hint - pictures and write-ups are usually free
and people love to see their name in print. The more
visible each club and/or member becomes in the
community, the better the chance of introducing and
developing club awareness in the community.

To this end, the Valley Patriot has agreed to publish a
monthly calendar of district wide Lions Club’s events
and a monthly Lions civic activities column to reach out
to its wide and ever growing circulation area. VDG Jim
and Lion Marie have inside contacts and will put
together info for all clubs and club events to be
included in this column if you share with us.

“LET’S BE VISIBLE” is DG Willy’s slogan so let’s all step
up and make 33N the most visible district in the state.

1ST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE

JOAN PARCEWSKI
Thoughts from VDG Joan Parcewski

As the new Lions year officially gets underway and as I
have the opportunity to meet as many clubs and their
members as possible, my goal is to not only bring news
from the district, state, and international, but equally
and, perhaps more importantly, to listen to what each
of you need. In the three visits that I have completed
to date, I have come to understand first hand just how
different each of the communities we serve are. It is all
about assessing the individual club and community
needs and making it happen.

For instance at a recent visit, I listened as a club
described their community project that will create a
special area for handicapped and blind children to play.
I was able to refer them to someone I know personally
who is willing to talk with them and give them expert
guidance in moving their project forward. The planning
phase of the project is already creating awareness
within their community and has the potential to bring
in new members. Kudos to them. I let them know that I
wanted to be kept informed as to their progresss either
directly or through their zone chairs who happen to be
members of their club. Their success is also the success
of the district and shows what “WE SERVE” truly
means.

Need new, more effective fundraising ideas? Need help
with a community program or creating a new program?
Need new ideas to increase membership? Visit other
clubs - listening, asking questions, getting to know Lions
who are not part of your club. You will be surprised at
what happens. We all need to move outside our
comfort zones (our clubs) in order to grow.

Carry this communication to your zone chairs, region
chairs, and district officers. We are all here to help you
be successful and to strengthen the bonds of our Lions
family.

I can’t emphasize enough how important
communication is. I can’t emphasize enough that we
need to work together to be successful. I am here to
help in whatever way I can. Call my cell. Email me. I
will get back with you. When a family member calls, I
listen.

I look forward to meeting each of you as I travel the
district. Making new friends, meeting old friends, and
strengthening that family bond is exciting.

Wishing you all continued success.

YIL,
VDG Joan



CABINET SECRETARY

JERALYN O’CONNOR

I am honored to serve as Cabinet Secretary for the
Lions of District 33N for 2015-2016. I look forward to a
great year of service. It will be a year filled with much
activity, many hours of hard work, and extensive
traveling, but also a year with rewarding experiences,
fond memories, and lasting friendships.

For the past two years I have had the opportunity to
serve as a Zone Chair, and in that capacity I have visited
many area clubs, attended club board meetings, and
participated in club fundraising events and activities. It
has been a positive learning experience to observe the
diversity, creativity, and talent of so many club
members. Although clubs may vary in size and style,
they all share the desire, dedication, and commitment
to serve others in their communities and beyond, by
whatever means their clubs can provide. I have always
been welcomed warmly as I visited our zone clubs, and
I have enjoyed meeting the members in person. After
each visit, they became more than just names on the
roster book page.

The adventure continues this year as DG Dave, CT Alice,
and I, CS Jerry, look forward to visiting clubs all
throughout District 33N. We look forward to learning
about the goals of each District club for the upcoming
year, and sharing the District Governor's goals to
ensure that the District continues to thrive and grow. In
addition to local club activities, we hope to encourage
club members to support and participate in the District
youth programs and fundraisers. Helen Keller said,
“Alone we can do so little; Together we can do so
much.” Let’s work together as a Lions’ team in acts of
service, and make this another proud year to be a Lion
of District 33N.

Cabinet Secretary
Jeralyn O’Connor

It is an honor and a pleasure to be serving as the 2015-
2016 Cabinet Treasurer for District 33N. What a
privilege it is to be a part of such a dedicated leadership
team! DG Dave Wilson, 1st VDG Joan Parcewski, 2nd

VDG Jim Wagner, and CS Jerry O’Connor are creative
thinkers who are committed to service and devoted in
their efforts to make a positive difference in the lives of
all people.

I love DG Dave’s theme, “Let’s Be Visible” in which
everyone can easily participate every day by wearing a
Lions hat, a Lions shirt or jacket, a Lions pin, or carrying
a Lions bag as you travel around throughout the day.
Lions gear is especially noticed at a Lions sponsored
activity or fundraiser in the neighborhood or
community in which you live.

DG Dave’s goal is to put the many acts of service in
which our district clubs participate into the “public eye”
and bring more awareness to our mission and purpose.
Through our service projects and fundraising
endeavors, we will answer the question, “Who are the
Lions?” and be readily recognized for our contributions
to eye research, community service efforts, youth
programs, humanitarian work, feeding the hungry, and
supporting disaster relief. Every time Lions work
together as a team on a project, and display our Lions
pride, we visibly promote the good work that the Lions
clubs are constantly doing and have done throughout
the history of the organization. When our neighbors
and friends see Lions working together and observe the
camaraderie among the members, they may be
encouraged to ask questions about becoming a Lion
and are more likely to accept an invitation to attend a
meeting or upcoming event. Membership often
increases after a special event, service project, or Lions
social activity to which friends and members of the
community have been invited as guests.

We are enthusiastically looking forward to meeting the
Lions of District 33N as we visit all of the clubs this year.
Our leadership team pledges to serve humanity with
dignity, be more visible, and promote fellowship,
friendship, and harmony among the Lions of District
33N. This is a great time to be a Lion, and this is a great
team on which to serve. Helen Keller said, “Alone we
can do so little; Together we can do so much.” We
encourage clubs to work together, support each other
in the name of Lions service, and “Let’s Be Visible” this
year!

Cabinet Treasurer
Alice Gaudet

CABINET TREASURER

ALICE GAUDET

SSPPEECCIIAALL SSEERRVVIICCEE RREECCOOGGNNIITTIIOONN
We are pleased to recognize and salute:

RICHARD MACPHERSON

LYNN SHOE CITY LIONS CLUB
For his 45 years of Lionistic Service

As Of October 1, 2015
Thank You For Your Service!

If your club would like to recognize a Lion for their years of
service please send the information to Randy Pinch at

rpinch5663@yahoo.com



DISTRICT 33N
EYEGLASS
RECYCLING
PROGRAM

DISTRICT 33N EYEGLASS RECYCLING PROGRAM

CHAIRPERSON LEXINGTON LION JOHN LUCENTE

Your financial help is needed to fund this
important life changing program.

Donations can be sent to:
District Cabinet Treasurer Alice Gaudet.

Checks should be made out to:
Lions District 33N Eyeglass Program.

The District 33N Eyeglass Recycling Program has
processed TENS OF THOUSANDS of pairs of

glasses you have provided.
Last year YOUR glasses were sent to the

following countries and your glasses
“Changed Lives”.

Guatemala – 1625 Pairs
Ethiopia, Health Gives Hope – 4100 Pairs

Africa Mission – 2700 Pairs
Mexico Mission (Lahey Clinic) – 300 Pairs

Hungary, JoHir Mission – 1250 Pairs
Mexico, Harvest Hands – 300 Pairs
Haiti, St. Paul’s Mission – 500 Pairs
Haiti, Pepperell Lions – 600 Pairs
Africa, Vision For All – 1300 Pairs

Africa, One Sight – 1450 Pairs
Belarus, Russia – 650 Pairs.

Cases can be disposed
of. Broken glasses that are
not metal can be discarded.
Broken metal frames are
recycled for their value in
metal to help pay expenses.
Please put glasses in card-
board boxes as bags do not
hold up. Boxes help a lot.

THANKS VERY MUCH!

DDIISSTTRRIICCTT && MMUULLTTIIPPLLEE

DDIISSTTRRIICCTT EEVVEENNTTSS
1ST DISTRICT ADVISORY, Tuesday, August 25

Crowne Plaza, Woburn
NEW ENGLAND LIONS COUNCIL MJF WEEKEND

October 16–18, Crowne Plaza Hotel, Warwick, RI
2ND CABINET MEETING, Thursday, November 5

American Legion Hall, Dracut
2ND DISTRICT ADVISORY, Tuesday, November 17

Crowne Plaza, Woburn
33N MID-WINTER CONFERENCE, January 15-17

Crowne Plaza, Woburn
3RD CABINET MEETING, Tuesday, February 2

Camp Lion, Lynn
3RD DISTRICT ADVISORY, Monday, February 29

Crowne Plaza, Woburn
4TH CABINET MEETING, Monday, May 9

Ipswich Inn, Ipswich
4TH DISTRICT ADVISORY, Wednesday, May 25

Crowne Plaza, Woburn
MD33 STATE CONVENTION, April 29-May1

Holiday Inn, Mansfield
DISTRICT WALK-A-THON, Sunday, June 5, 2016

Wakefield Common
MASS LIONS EYE RESEARCH VISITATIONS

Schepens Eye Research – Thursday, September 3
Children’s Hospital – Thursday, October 29
BU Medical Center – Thursday, November 5

Mass Eye & Ear – Thursday, March 16 or 31 (TBD)
Joslin Diabetes – Thursday, April 14

Tufts Medical Center – Thursday, May 26

If you want your events listed please send information to
Bulletin Editor Randy Pinch, rpinch5663@yahoo.com

We want to support your events but need you to provide
the information by e-mail. Pictures are a great addition to
your club’s story. Provide names, dates, times, places and

contact information for upcoming events.

LIONS CALENDAR
WHAT, WHEN & WHERE



WYOMA LIONS CLUB

Annual Golf Tournament
Sunday, September 13, 2015
Reedy Meadow Golf Course, Lynnfield, Mass

CHELMSFORD LIONS CLUB

4th Annual Fall Fair On The Common
Sat., Sept. 26, 2015, 10 AM to 3 PM

Chelmsford Common, Chelmsford, Mass

LEXINGTON LIONS CLUB

Community Cornhole Fundraiser
Saturday, October 3, 2015 12-4PM
Heritage Hall, 177 Bedford Street

AMESBURY LIONS CLUB

Recycling Collection Day
Saturday, October 3, 2015

Allied Brokers, 23 Noel Street, Amesbury, Mass

DRACUT LIONS CLUB

Health & Wellness Fair 2015
Saturday, October 3, 2015
Richardson Middle School, Lakeview Ave, Dracut, Mass

ACTON LIONS CLUB

Acton Community Day - 5K & Boot Camp Challenge
Sunday, October 4, 2015 9-3:30PM

Nara Park, Acton, Mass

ESSEX COUNTY REGIONAL LIONS CLUB

Charter Night
Thursday, October 15, 2016
Danversport Yacht Club, Danvers, Mass

IPSWICH LIONS CLUB

20th Annual Chowderfest
Saturday, October 17, 2016

Ipswich Museum, Ipswich, Mass

READING LIONS CLUB

Operation Troop Support
Saturday, October 17, 10AM to Noon
Reading Senior Center, Pleasant St., Reading

WOBURN HOST LIONS CLUB

4th Annual Monster Dash Road Race
Sunday, October 18, 2015

Horn Pond, Woburn, Mass

CONCORD LIONS CLUB

Annual Classic Car Show
Sunday, October 18, 2015
Alcott School, Concord, Mass

DRACUT LIONS CLUB

Do-Wop Band Reminisce
Saturday, October 24, 2015

LoKai Restaurant, Lakeview Ave, Dracut

SHOE CITY LIONS CLUB

Dining For Dollars
Sunday, October 25, 2015
Lazy Dog, 328 Broadway, Lynn, Mass

WOBURN HOST LIONS CLUB

61st Annual Halloween Parade
Sunday, October 25, 2015

Assemble At Crowne Plaza, Woburn, Mass

MELROSE LIONS CLUB

90TH Anniversary
Thursday, October 29, 2015
Mount Hood Country Club, Slayton Road, Melrose

CONCORD LIONS CLUB

Kids Magic Show
Saturday, November 14, 2015
Alcott School, Concord, Mass

WAKEFIELD LIONS CLUB

Santa Arrives At His Workshop
Saturday, December 12, 2015
Wakefield Commons, Wakefield, Mass

BILLERICA LIONS CLUB

Do-Wop Band Reminisce
Saturday, March 19, 2016

Billerica Elks Club, Billerica, Mass

BILLERICA LIONS CLUB

Billerica Health & Wellness Fair
Saturday, April 9, 2016
Billerica Elks Club, Billerica, Mass

WYOMA LIONS CLUB

Memorial Tree
Saturday, May 28, 2016

Lynn City Common, Lynn Mass

CLUB EVENTS & ACTIVITIES



PLUS

PLUS LOCAL 33N

EQUALS A NEW HOME

& A NEW LIFE!
THANK YOU LIONS!

JULY DISTRICT 33N LIONS CLUB OF THE MONTH
For leading the effort to build a HOME and changing the lives of an entire FAMILY!

“The Santiago Family is a family of 5 who now live their dream at 95 Friendship Street in Billerica.
Miguel works as a carpet maker in N. Billerica and Stacy a stay at home mom who takes care of her two

girls and four year old son Miguel who has Duchennes Muscular Dystrophy. This disease is progressive and affects
every muscle in his body. The Santiago’s oldest child, 12 year old daughter Tatiana was diagnosed with Autism at 8
years old. Then there is 8 year old daughter Adriana. She's a big helper and loves to take care of her brother.

Before moving into their “dream home” they lived in a two bedroom apartment which was considered to be an
apartment for a person with a disability. Tatiana and Adriana shared a bedroom and the second bedroom is where
they keep their son's equipment. There wasn't enough space for his bed so he shared a room with his parents. Due to
the lack of space, the living room was converted into the parent’s bedroom. The apartment complex did not allow the
children to ride bikes or write with sidewalk chalk. To make things harder, their van had been hit twice in the complex
and attacked for parking in a handicapped spot.”

The significance of the “sidewalk chalk” pictures is that, besides for the obvious needs of safety and for much
improved living arrangements, the dream for the Santiago children was pretty basic and simple “to finally ride bikes
and write with sidewalk chalk”.

Thank you to everyone who has made their dream of home ownership possible.
Thank you for believing and supporting Habitat for Humanity of Greater Lowell.

The Santiago Family, along with the help of 292 volunteers, who contributed 6137 hours,
successfully completed the home you see standing before you.

Comments used from the dedication presentation of Habitat President Stacey Alcorn.

Thank You District 33N Lions!







YYYEEEAAARRRSSS OOOFFF SSSEEERRRVVVIIICCCEEE

111999111777 --- 222000111777
For nearly 100 years, Lions have served their
communities and impacted millions of people around
the world. In celebration of our 100th anniversary,
we are asking you to help reach our Centennial
Service Challenge goal of serving 100 million people
by June 30th, 2018. Your club can play a part in
reaching our goal, and you can earn special
Centennial recognition when you serve.

Earn Special Centennial Recognition
For Your Club And District

Your club can earn a Centennial Banner Patch with a
special gemstone design each year you sponsor a
Centennial Service Challenge project impacting
Youth, Vision, Hunger or the Environment.

 Each gemstone represents the number of
different Centennial Service Challenge
Campaigns that your club participates in during
the year.

 The more campaigns you participate in, the
more gemstones you can earn for your banner
patch.

 Earn a diamond-level Centennial Banner Patch
by participating in all four Centennial Service
Challenge Campaigns!

 Districts can also earn a Centennial Banner
Patch based on the participation of their clubs.

Join The Challenge And Make A Difference
Your club can earn special Centennial recognition
and make a difference in your community by
participating in our Centennial Service Challenge
Campaigns throughout the year. You decide
when to serve and which projects are right for
your club.

ENGAGING OUR YOUTH
Host service projects that
help youth in your
community or inspire the
next generation of
volunteers by inviting Leos
or local youth to serve on a
project with you.

SHARING THE VISION
Give the gift of sight by
planning projects that help
children or neighbors who
are blind or living with low
vision.

RELIEVING THE HUNGER
Build stronger families and
communities by organizing a
food drive or service
projects to help feed the
hungry.

PROTECTING OUR ENVIRONMENT
Plan projects that protect
and improve the
environment to make your
community a better place
for everyone

All Centennial service activities must be
reported through MyLCI’s Service Activity

Report to receive recognition.

DID YOU KNOW?
One unrestricted
donation to LCIF
each fiscal year

also counts
toward your
Centennial

Banner Patch.



Our Eyemobile is a long way from the back of an old delivery truck
but the Eyemobile still needs your support and your club’s support.
The Eyemobile Committee, which is also looking for Lions who would like

to serve as directors also really needs Volunteers to DRIVE and serve at Eyemobile Screenings. The
committee is working on a plan to replace our current vehicle with a much smaller and more flexible
van.

The current vehicle has served the district well and has long been the “face” of District 33N. However
increasing costs to keep the van on the road has made it necessary to find ways to continue to provide
the incredibly important services but in a much more efficient way.

If you would like to support the Eyemobile with your time please contact a board member as listed in
the Roster Book.

Co-Presidents: Frank Bertolino fpb4kw@gmail.com or John Baker johnb@camplion.org

I
GLOUCESTER 1932

DO YOU RECOGNIZE ANYONE IN THIS PICTURE? WOULD YOU ADMIT IT IF YOU DID?
As you can see this is a picture of an important part of our great history as Lions. As we approach
our Centennial Celebration it is a wonderful opportunity to show as we like to say that “WE ARE
PROUD OF OUR PAST & PLANNING FOR OUR FUTURE”. If you have any pictures of other events
from years ago and would like to share them with all the Lions of our district, please send them to
me at rpinch5663@yahoo.com. If they are in print form please scan them in and send them to me
or I would be happy to do the scanning and send them back to you.



Lions from clubs in good standing can enter an original, unaltered, black-and-white or color
photo (without people) of the environment of their Lions club in the following 2015-2016
Lions Environmental Photo Contest categories:

 Animal Life

 Landscape (Urban or natural)

 Plant Life

 Weather Phenomenon

 Special Theme: Dignity, harmony, humanity: Celebrating the peaceful
coexistence of species.

The impartial judging of photos should focus on originality, artistic merit, and portrayal of
the environmental theme.

 LIONS CLUBS select and submit one winning photo to the district.

 LIONS DISTRICTS select and submit one winning photo to the multiple district. January
15, 2016 is the suggested deadline for districts to submit one 8” x 10” (20.3 x 25.4 cm)
printed photo to the multiple district.

 LIONS MULTIPLE DISTRICTS select and submit one winning photo to the international
contest. March 1, 2016 is the deadline for multiple districts to submit one 8” x 10” (20.3
x 25.4 cm) printed photograph and an official entry form (available on the Lions Web
site) signed by the council chairperson to Lions Headquarters.

 LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL will display multiple district-level entries at the annual
Lions international convention. Registered convention attendees will vote for their
favorite photos. An award will be presented to the winning photographers. The six (the
five category winners and the Best of Show) winning photos will appear on the Lions
Web site.

NOTE: Multiple entries will not be accepted, please limit to one photo entry per multiple
district.

Lion photographers accept responsibility for the cost of
taking and processing all photos. Contest photos
become the property of Lions Clubs International. Lions
Clubs International reserves the right to disqualify
entries that do not meet contest criteria or that may be
viewed as inappropriate or objectionable.

FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
CONTACT DISTRICT CHAIRPERSON

LION CLAIRE KOSTRO

ACTON LIONS CLUB - eclairekos@aol.com
GRAND PRIZE 2014-2015

BEST OF SHOW



On August 8, 2015 the Massachusetts Lions Eye Research Fund
held its annual Awards & Installation Banquet. It was a time
to celebrate a great year as the Lions, Leos & Lioness Clubs of
Massachusetts donated almost a million dollars. The total for
2014-2015 was:

$977,716.85 The 3rd highest total in 10 years!

The Lions and Leos of District 33N were leading the way. District 33N was one of only 2 Districts
that had an increase over last year’s total. District 33N 2014-15 Contributions were

$274,597.27
District 33N’s Total Cumulative Donations still remain the highest of all 5 Mass. Districts at:

$9,090,475.00
Only District 33N has 2 clubs which have surpassed $600,000 in cumulative donations

NEWBURYPORT LIONS CLUB

$613,343.45 *
*HIGHEST CLUB TOTAL IN MASSACHUSETTS

ACTON LIONS CLUB

$604,229.36
Congratulations and thanks to EVERY Lion and Leo Club that supported MLERF, the one signature
charitable effort of the Lions of Massachusetts. The following clubs were recognized with
plaques for their efforts in reaching or exceeding $5000 in donations.

Newburyport Lions Club $38,601 Saugus Lions Club $9,193
Acton Lions Club $22,416 Pepperell Lions Club $8,680
Lexington Lions Club $21,151 Amesbury Lions Club $7,836
Woburn Host Lions Club $15,050 Shoe City Lions Club $7,065
Concord Lions Club $12,417 Tewksbury Lions Club $6,250
Woburn Breakfast Lions Club $12,200 Billerica Lions Club $6,208
Woburn Middlesex Lions Club $11,827 Wakefield Lions Club $5,301
Wyoma Lions Club $11,032 Ipswich Lions Club $5,023
Reading Lions Club $10,605 Lynn Lions Club $5,000

Thank You Lions Of 33N! Immediate Past President Randy Pinch





1. All persons of legal majority may join a Lions Club.
2. A majority of club members must approve an application for

membership.
3. A member is "official" once approved by the club.
4. A member may be expelled by a majority vote of the club

membership.
5. Club Branch members are "associate" members of the parent Lions

Club.
6. All Lions Clubs must have a Lions Tamer and Tail Twister.
7. A Club may approve a deficit budget so long as it has sufficient funds

in the contingency account to cover the deficit.
8. A Privileged Member may be elected as a Club Officer.
9. A Lions Club is not assessed by LCI for Honorary members.
10. A Member at Large is not entitled to vote at any club, district, or

International meeting or convention.
11. A Life Member of a Lions Club automatically becomes a Life Member

of another Lions Club upon relocation to a new community.
12. An Associate Member may be charged Club dues in both the primary

and associate clubs.
13. An Affiliate Member can only be elected to an office at the Club

level.
14. A Lions Member can be a member of another service club of like

character (e.g. Rotary).
15. A former member in good standing of one Lions Club may

automatically transfer his/her membership to another Lions Club.
16. In order to be an active member, a Lion must attend at least one out of four meetings of

his/her Lions Club.
17. The Club Treasurer is responsible for billing and collecting of the annual dues from the

membership of a Lions Club.
18. No member of a Lions Club may receive compensation for services to the Lions Club.
19. A Lions Club is required to meet at least twice a month in order to be in good standing.
20. Proxy voting is permissible under special circumstances upon approval of the Club's Board of

Directors.
21. All members who pay dues and attend meetings are deemed to be a member in "Good

Standing".
22. Only the President may call special meetings of the Club and/or its Board of Directors.
23. A Club's Board of Directors is required to meet at least once a month by LCI.
24. Club Branch Members may vote at meetings of both the parent club and the club branch.
25. Robert's Rules may be suspended with the permission of the membership.

INSURANCE
1. All activities of a Lions Club are covered by the Association's liability insurance policy.
2. All Lions, Lioness and Leo members are automatically covered by the Association's insurance policy.
3. If a joint project is undertaken with another organization, the co-sponsor and its members are

DO YOU KNOW YOUR CLUB CONSTITUTION?
The following questions were used in a Lions training. These are excellent for a New Member
Orientation. The answers will be published in the next District Bulletin. You are encouraged to

try to answer these and use them in a club meeting. If you need the answers send me an e-
mail and I will send you the original file with answers and ByLaw Cites.

E-mail: rpinch5663@yahoo.com



protected by the Association's insurance program.
4. The Association's insurance policy covers injuries and damage to Lions and their property occurring

during the course of a Lions Club's activity or project.
5. The Association's insurance coverage is considered primary insurance with regard to all claims

made against a Lions Club or its members.
6. In certain circumstances, the Association's insurance will cover liability to Lions Clubs selling or

distributing liquor or alcohol as part of its project or fund raising activity.
INCORPORATION:

1. Incorporation protects all members from any personal liability for the activities of their Lions Club.
2. A Lions Club must submit its incorporation documents to LCI after filing for incorporation with the

appropriate government agency.
3. A Lions Club may automatically use its Clubs official name as part of its corporate identity.

FUNDRAISING/ADMINISTRATION:
1. A Lions Club may hold a public event to raise money for its administration account so long as it clearly

advertises and promotes the activity as an "Administrative Fundraiser".
2. A Club may deduct administrative expenses relating to a specific fundraising activity from the gross

proceeds of the activity.
3. Interest earned on a Lions Club's activities account may be used for general administrative

purposes.
4. Monies earned as compensation by Lions members for services rendered to other organizations

may be used for administrative purposes.
Lions, Leos or Lioness Clubs may not do fundraising in another “clubs” home city, town or
geographical area without the written permission of the local club.

ETHICAL STANDARDS
1. As long as a Lions member has technically complied with the Association's Code of Ethics, the

member has fulfilled the Association's commitment to our founding principles.
2. The International Constitution mandates that all members conform their conduct to the Code of

Ethics as adopted by Lions Clubs International.
TRADEMARK/EMBLEM:

1. The Association's name and logo are registered trademarks in countries around the world.
2. A Lions Club may use the Lions logo for any purpose it deems necessary and appropriate to its Lions

activities.
3. Items bearing the Lions emblem may be sold to members of the public as long as it promotes the

activities of a Lions Club.
4. A Lions Club must receive prior permission from LCI to reproduce the Lions logo on wearing apparel

sold exclusively to its own members.
DISPUTE RESOLUTION

1. It is appropriate for Lions members to pursue dispute resolution through the legal system.
2. Members of our Association are mandated to pursue all complaints through the LCI Board

established dispute resolution process.
3. Members may immediately seek LCI Board action in resolving disputes regarding Multiple District

actions.
PRIVACY

1. Membership rosters are public information and may be freely disseminated to the public.
2. District Directories are considered public information and may be distributed to the public for non-

commercial purposes only.
3. Personal information regarding those receiving assistance from Lions Clubs should be protected

from public disclosure.

DO YOU KNOW YOUR CLUB CONSTITUTION?





AMESBURY LIONS CLUB RECYCLING COLLECTION DAY
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3, 2015

Senior Prices Available - $3.00 Items are $1.00
Discounts are available on some “OTHER” Items.



















DISTRICT 33N LIONS
If you are a fan of Super Bowl Squares don’t wait until the Patriots are in the

Super Bowl. You can participate in a Patriots Squares SEASON Raffle. Have the
same interest and fun as a Super Bowl Game Square Raffle EVERY time the

Patriots play.
It’s the PATRIOTS against the WORLD and YOU can win.



A CLUB MUST HAVE MADE

A DONATION TO

LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL

FOUNDATION TO BE ELIGIBLE

FOR A

CLUB EXCELLENCE
AWARD







Monthly Reports
should be filed
by the end of the
each month.
Copies should
be sent to the
District Governor, both Vice
District Governors, the Cabinet
Secretary &Treasurer, your
Region and your Zone Chair and
to the GMT’s and a copy of all club
bulletins should be filed with the
District Bulletin Editor.

DISTRICT OFFICERS
DISTRICT GOVERNOR DAVE “WILLY” WILSON
31 Emerald Road, Nahant MA 01908 978-317-7944
Nahant Lions Club willychips@msn.com

1ST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR JOAN PARCEWSKI
61 Cook Street, Billerica MA 01821 978-663-5201
Billerica Lions Club jparcewski@gmail.com

2ND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR JIM WAGNER
17 Lincoln Street, No. Andover MA 01845 978-809-7864
Methuen Lions Club jgwagner47@gmail.com

CABINET SECRETARY JERALYN O’CONNOR
440 Eastern Avenue, Lynn MA 01902 781-593-1423
Lynn Shoe City Lions Club jeralynoc@aol.com

CABINET TREASURER ALICE GAUDET
440 Eastern Avenue, Lynn MA 01902 781-599-8460
Lynn Shoe City Lions Club alvgaudet@aol.com

REGION CHAIR PDG RANDY PINCH ZONES 1-4
86 Lake Attitash Road, Amesbury MA 01913 781-910-6507
Lynn Wyoma Lions Club rpinch5663@yahoo.com

REGION CHAIR FRANK BERTOLINO ZONES 5-7
10 Maple Terrace, Newbury MA 01951 978-270-0365
Newburyport Lions Club fpb4kw@gmail.com

DISTRICT OFFICERS

CONTACT INFORMATION
ZONE CHAIRS

Zone 1 PDG Jeanne Farrow & ZC Brenda MacPherson
Jeanne: lionjeanne33n@gmail.com
Brenda: brendamacpherson2@gmail.com

CLUBS: Lynn, Lynnfield, Nahant, Peabody, Saugus, Shoe City,
Swampscott, Wyoma

Zone 2 PDG Jane Fanjoy
jmf2887@hotmail.com
CLUBS: Reading, Woburn Breakfast, Woburn Host,

Woburn Middlesex

Zone 3 ZC Dr. Joan Stein-Streilein
jes7@comcast.net

CLUBS: Concord, Lexington, Melrose, Wakefield

Zone 4 ZC Ann Wright & ZC Katie Sirois
Ann: zimwright@msn.com
Katie: magoo2763@aol.com

CLUBS: Beverly, Danvers, Essex, Essex County Regional, Ipswich,
Magnolia, Salem

Zone 5 ZC Tracy Griffin
liontracyg@gmail.com

CLUBS: Acton, Ayer-Shirley, Dunstable-Tyngsborough, Groton,
Pepperell, Townsend

Zone 6 PDG Ted Irvin & ZC Stacie Whittier
Ted: tedirvin@comcast.net
Stacie: pinkdaisy9182@gmail.com

CLUBS: Amesbury, Haverhill, Merrimac, Newburyport,
North Andover, Salisbury

Zone 7 ZC Mark Danskin
danskin@comcast.net

CLUBS: Billerica, Chelmsford, Dracut, Lawrence, Lawrence Latin,
Lowell, Methuen, Tewksbury, UMass Lowell

MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP & ACTIVITY REPORTS

LCI WMMR
MyLCI Link

DISTRICT
ACTIVITY
REPORT
EXCEL

VERSION

DISTRICT
ACTIVITY
REPORT
WORD

VERSION

PLEASE BE SURE TO SEND COPIES OF ALL
REPORTS TO PDG-CST RANDY PINCH


